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1st SGSU Senate 2010 Minutes - PASSED

1st SGSU Senate 26.10.10
1. Business


1.1 Attendees
Sonya Hussein (SH)
Rohit Silhi (RS)
Mumtaz Mooncey (MM)
Jessica McCloughlin (JM)
Naomi Fenton-Jones (NFJ)
Iqra Bilal (IB)
Sonam Naik (SN)
Nirja Joshi (NJ)
Claire Evans (CE)
John Jones (JJ)
Charlotte Bower (CB) 

Steven Hamm (SH)
Thao Nguyen (TN)

Rachel Meadows (RM)
Luke Turner (LT)
Ray Sacks (RS)
Helena Thelin Johansson (HTJ)
David Hobden (DH)

1.2 Apologies
Daisy Cosker 

Amy Hopkins

Laura Flaxman

Steve Garvey

Bernard Ho

Mudit Matanehlia

1.3 Minutes of previous meeting


1.3.1 PASSED
1.4 Matters arising

1.4.1 All year reps to contact their course director to introduce themselves


COMPLETED

1.4.2 First year reps to email their year regarding opting out of mums & dads to create certificates



COMPLETED

1.4.3 All representatives to write an introduction page for the freshers’ handbook



COMPLETED

1.4.4 RM to email all members of Senate with the list of dates for the next academic year



COMPLETED


1.5 AOB


1.5.1 First year year-rep elections
2. QAA (Derek Baldwinson & Andy Kent)
The Quality Assurance Agency is a body contracted by the government to audit universities that, like SGUL, receive public funds. They are auditing 2 things:

· Academic standards (what a student needs to achieve to gain an academic award)

· Academic quality (including the teaching, support arrangements, resources)

They appoint a team of 6 to carry out the detailed audit. This team consists of 4 senior academics, an administrator and a former student. 

SGUL will submit a briefing paper and a range of supporting documents. The team then analyses these items and carries out two site visits. During the two site visits they will meet with staff and students. Following all this, the audit team publishes a report on the QAA website. This report will include judgments, recommendations, good practice and a series of commentaries. 

Students play a big role in this audit as the audit team can’t develop a balanced picture of a University’s strengths and weaknesses unless they engage with students. Students can – if they wish- prepare a student written submission. We’d very much like you to do this. It can be submitted in confidence but the QAA will advise strongly against this, as they cannot use the evidence in the report against the university if necessary. Students will also get the opportunity to meet with audit team, student representatives on the first visit and a representative sample on the second visit. These meetings are confidential and no staff members present.

LT and HTJ will be in organising the student written submission but we will be supporting the process. The QAA advises the student written submission is structured around the following questions:

· How accurate is the information that the institution publishes?

· Do students know what s expected of them?

· What is the student experience as a learner like?

· Do students have a voice in the institution and is it listened to?

QAA advise that the student written submission should be no longer than 12-15 pages. The evidence can be taken from previous surveys (NSS from last 3 years, Student Experience Survey, year specific surveys, attending committees and casework). There is an opportunity for new research to be carried out, and if the SU feel this is necessary we are happy to cover the costs of creating a survey. We feel that there should already be sufficient data and you should spend your time exploring a few areas in depth. 

Also it is important to engage with post graduate students as a separate report is published produced. 

This is the year for students to have a voice, as this is when the institution is most likely to listen and respond to recommendations from the QAA report. Our next steps are to project plan, identify tasks ,allocation of responsibilities, timelines, engage with PG students. There is information on the QAA website for students.

Dates:

· Breifing paper submission: 28th March 2011

· Briefing visit: 3-5th May 2011

· Audit visit: 6-10th June 2011
The higher education system in the UK is coming in to uncharted territory. We need to know exactly what the problems are, whether student experience needs to be improved and improve courses, working closely with course administrators. 

In 1998 we preformed exceptionally well in the QAA audit. Although we obviously want to get good scores, we want the student written statement to be true and very accurate of student experience. We really need to get things right this year, with all the financial changes we will see and we are working very closely with LT and HTJ to ensure we get all the correct information. 

HTJ added that top 4 are going to decide on exactly what area we wish to focus and then bring it to the next senate. Also there is a reference group meeting in November, which is designed for students and staff to discuss the upcoming QAA audit.

ACTION POINT: Email HTJ if you want to attend this meeting

CE suggested that we could use the information that was collected by year-reps last year which consisted of 10 good things and10 bad things about the university. 

3. E-learning Committee (HTJ)
We need to arrange another meeting. It was suggested that the next E-learning committee should be combined with the next SU Senate meeting. 

ACTION POINT: HTJ to organise to next E-learning committee
4. Emails to year groups (HTJ)
The right to email your year groups is being reinstated.

You just need to be aware of the following content that is not allowed to be sent out by you as year representatives:

· Anything to do with housing(renting out house/looking for housemates etc)

· Promoting external companies/organizations (whether or not they charge fees)

· Promoting sale of books(such as "how to pass finals") or ACE your OSCE courses 
· Clubs and societies are not allowed to ask you to send emails out on their behalf
In addition, be cautious when you pass information on from meetings you have attended. It is important that you do feed back to your years, that's what you are there, for but there have been cases when information in e-mails has unintentionally been misleading. If you are at all unsure about the content of an e-mail just send it on to your year administrator and they will OK it!

The last point is that whenever you get e-mails with information about different electives that are on offer send them directly to Kerren Churcher (kchurche@sgul.ac.uk) in registry and she will deal with them.
5. Dates 
5.1 Next meeting – Tuesday 23rd November


5.2 Upcoming events:
· Friday 29th October – Halloween Disco

· Friday 12th November – Arabian Nights Disco

· Thursday 18th November – Movie Night (Harry Potter)

· Friday 19th November – X Factor Night (Karaoke)
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